
November 24, 2020 

 

Dear Resident:  

 

On Saturday, November 21 at approximately 6:35am, Monroe Township was 

notified by a neighborhood resident of a spill situation at the landfill site. The 

resident observed a substance coming from the above ground tanks, making its 

way down the gravel driveway into the road. Monroe immediately notified BFI 

Waste Systems of New Jersey and a maintenance team was on site within a half 

hour, followed by the Township Engineer and other officials. Immediate steps 

were taken to clean and flush all areas where leachate may have spilled.     

 

As required, the incident was reported to the NJDEP and the EPA.  Attached you 

will find the DEP report outlining the same; please note, that the estimated volume 

of waste discharged was initially reported as 4 gallons and has been revised to 200-

800 gallons. All agencies continue to investigate the incident.   

 

            Subject: NJDEP A310 Incident Notification - Communication Center 

ID:20-11-21-1256-49 ( Monroe Twp / Middlesex County ) 

 

            SUSPECTED HAZARDOUS SUBSTANCE DISCHARGE 

NOTIFICATION: 

            NJDEP INCIDENT NOTIFICATION NUMBER: 20-11-21-1256-49 

 

            The New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection has received 

notification of an incident that may have resulted in a discharge of a hazardous 

substance within your jurisdiction. 

 

Pursuant to N.J.S.A. 13.1K-15 et seq., (P.L. 1984, c 210) "Hazardous 

Substance Discharge - Reports and Notices Act" and N.J.A.C. 7:1E-5.1 et 

seq., Hazardous Substance Discharge: Reports Notices, attached to this 

email is a copy of our Incident Notification Form which contains details of 

the suspected discharge. 

 

            Further information concerning this incident may be obtained by 

reviewing attached Notification Letter and Incident Report. 

 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to call, Shannon 732-610-9856.   

 

Shannon Cenci 


